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8 September 2021 

 

Dear , 

Thank you for your email received on 17 August 2021 in which you requested information 
from the office of the Pubs Code Adjudicator (PCA) under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000 (FOIA).  

The FOIA entitles you to: 

• know whether the information you have requested is held by the PCA; and 

• be provided with that information, subject to any exemptions in the FOIA which may  

• apply. 

You have requested the following information: 

Freedom of Information Request  

This is an information request relating to payments made to charities and third sector 

organisations.  

“Please provide the following information for 2018-19, 2019-20 and 2020-21: 

 

1) The value of grants made to each of the organisations listed below. Please provide 

the information for each of the three financial years separately, and list all grants 

separately. 

2) The value of loans made to each of the organisations listed below. Please provide 

the information for each of the three financial years separately and list all loans 

separately.  

The payments made to charities and third sector organisations relate to the following only: 

• Operation Black Vote 

• U.K. Black Pride 

• Mermaids 

• Ozanne Foundation 

• Gendered Intelligence 

• British Medical Association 

• ActionAid UK  

• Hope Not Hate  

• Led by Donkeys 

• Extinction Rebellion 
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• Migrants Organise 

• CLASS  

• Black Lives Matter 

• Action on Smoking and Health 

• Action on Smoking and Health Scotland 

• Action on Smoking and Health Wales 

• Breath 2025 

• Association of Directors of Public Health 

• Improving Performance in Practice (previously Public Management Associates)”. 

 
The PCA does not make payments to charities and third sector organisations, and therefore 
has not provided any grant or loan to any of the above listed organisations.  

By way of additional information and assistance, the PCA’s Annual Report and Financial 
Statements for 2018 – 19 can be found here and 2019 – 20 here. These reports provide a 
certified account of the income and expenditure for the PCA. The National Audit Office’s 
(NAO) audit process for 2020-21 is yet to be finalised, but the Annual Report and Financial 
Statements will be published on the PCA’s website once they have been laid before 
Parliament. 

If you do not believe that the Office of the PCA has provided an appropriate response to your 
request, as set out above, you are entitled to ask for an internal review. Internal review 
requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to 
your original request and should be made in writing, quoting the above reference, to 
office@pubscodeadjudicator.gov.uk or: 

PCA 
4th Floor, 
23, Stephenson Street, 
Birmingham 
B2 4BH  

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply 
directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can 
be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Office of the Pubs Code Adjudicator 

 




